WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Howard Centre 4th January 2005 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Chairman, Roger Hamilton; Vice Chairman John Thackray; Treasurer Elizabeth Saunders; Cliff Roffey; Maureen Biggin; Janet Robson; Norman Roper; Sue Shlackman; Jim Biggin

2. Apologies for Absence: Mike Blehs who resigned from the committee.

3. Minutes of last meeting: The minutes of 7th December were approved and signed by the Chair 

4. Treasurers Report: the annual accounts are being prepared but, subject to audit, it appears that during 2004 expenditure would have exceeded income had we not obtained a refund from The Advertiser. It was felt that the most likely cause of this was the exceptional expenditure created by the need to fight the proposals to fell the trees on St Catherine’s Hill. After some discussion it was resolved that we should not increase our subscription of £1 per household in 2005.

5. Membership: The Membership Secretary reported that 1900 subscriptions had been collected.

6. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: nothing to report

7. Delegate to the St Catherine’s Hill Community Centre Committee: Sue Shlackman reported that a new computerised booking system is now in operation.

8. Delegate to the Herpetological Conservation Trust: nothing to report

9. Planning Issues: Nothing of importance had occurred locally.
10. The Forestry Commission: the General Secretary reported that a “reconciliation meeting” had been called for 28th January between the Forestry Commission, CBC, Hurn Parish Council, HCT and English Nature. We had not been invited because we are not a statutory body. Hurn Parish Council has written to the Forestry Commission requesting that we attend.

11. Local Traffic Management: the General Secretary distributed a draft letter to CBC for discussion at the next meeting

12. New Wilts and Dorset M2 Bus: John Thackray reported favourably upon this service that uses new buses running to a rolling 20-minute timetable from Poole through Bournemouth and Christchurch to Burton. He requested that a letter of congratulation be sent to Wilts and Dorset and that we give publicity to the service at our AGM and in our newsletter.

13. Southeast Dorset Sub-regional Plan: the consultation document issued by CBC was discussed. The tenor of contributions was hostile to the plan in general and in particular raised the following points: why is Christchurch in the overall plan for the southwest; will not produce affordable housing and may increase pressure to build upon flood plains; will further burden an already overstretched infrastructure; makes no mention of our proximity to The New Forest. After some discussion it was resolved that as a strategy of adopting the least damaging plan we would opt for cramming in existing space and preserving the green belt. It was felt that if we opted to allow encroachment the developers would still cram existing space anyway and we would have suffered on two fronts rather than just one. The General Secretary would produce a draft reply and circulate it.

14. Poster Boards: Roger Hamilton reported he was making progress.

15. Future Bulletins: the General Secretary outlined the distribution service provided by the Post Office, which is more expensive than The Advertiser but in light of recent experience, more reliable. It was resolved that he should pursue this avenue based upon two distributions a year rather than three.

16. February Annual General Meeting: it was resolved that the General Secretary should contact Bournemouth Airport to see if they would be prepared to address this meeting, failing which Nigel Davies of CBC. The General Secretary circulated draft content for the next bulletin to be discussed at the next meeting.

17. Restoration following removal of phone boxes: it was resolved that the General Secretary should contact CBC about re-grassing concrete plinths left behind after a telephone box had been removed by BT

The meeting closed at 8.45 pm.

